

Carrington Junior School

Head Teacher: Mrs A Majcher

4 Chapel Road, Flackwell Heath, High Wycombe, Bucks, HP10 9AA Tel: 01628 521457 e-mail: office@carringtonjs.co.uk

23rd March 2018

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for taking the time to respond to our recent parent and carer survey. This is a great opportunity for us to hear from you regarding your feelings about Carrington Junior School and listen to feedback.

We have spent some time reviewing the data and are encouraged by the positive improvement in the scores that you as parents and carers have given us; we have seen improvement across the survey areas which is really encouraging confirming to us that we are on the right track. The majority of you are recognising improvements that we are making to improve the education of the children. Some of the commentary and written feedback refers to our increased focus on learning. Our new curriculum, which is more demanding, means that we have had to focus on ensuring that the learning outcomes for the children give them the best possible opportunities to succeed and prepare them for their continuing education both here at Carrington and when they move on to secondary school.

As a school we engage with the children in a variety of ways including the Learning Council. This is made up of children from across the school year groups which feed back to us on the curriculum and what they are going to be doing. We are using this input to make the best decisions and balance the experiential learning. There was feedback in the survey that we are not providing sufficient learning opportunities away from school; we are working to include trips and visits into our activities with children with this new curriculum which will hopefully address this feedback.

We are also incorporating national events and charity activities including Children in Need, MacMillan Coffee Morning, Sport Relief and World Book Day. The response from parents, carers and children has been really positive to these activities.

In terms of education outcomes we have seen positive improvement in our survey results. We are aware that the nationally published results for our school require improvement and hopefully you will be seeing the improvement both anecdotally and from your children. We are very pleased with the progress the children are making.

We thank you for your continued support and engagement with school. As ever, if you have any feedback you'd like to share please talk with our teachers or ourselves, we are always pleased to hear from you.

Yours sincerely

Mrs A Majcher & Head Teacher

Mr P Weaver

Vice Chair of Governors